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Theory of Action

5 Mitigate Economic Impact 
on Families and Staff: Pay 
All Workers, Advanced 
Notice

3 Provide Basic Needs for 
our Most Vulnerable 
Students: Food, Laundry, 
Internet

1

Use Health Data to Make 
All Decisions

4

Continue Academic 
Pursuit Through eLearning

2

Keep Students, Staff, and 
Families Safe



 

Daily COVID-19 Crisis Response Team Meetings

● COVID-19 updates to inform our community and stakeholders 
● Conversations around collecting student internet access for eLearning
● Daily cleaning procedures
● Continuation of food services
● Athletics
● Human Resources
● Principals and nurses worked together to monitor and record student 

and teacher absenteeism 
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Police Chief Scott Ruskowski



 

SBCSC Safety and Security meeting 

- Discussed the latest developments surrounding Coronavirus (COVID-19)

- Communicated increased cleaning procedures to our building engineers, custodians, and staff 

- Secured additional cleaning supplies

- Reiterated safety recommendations from the Centers for Disease and Control

Communication - February 26, 2020



 

● George Jones attended a special meeting discussing COVID-19 led by, Saint Joseph 

Health System Chief Medical Officer Dr. Genevieve Lankowicz, at the SJHS Mishawaka 

Medical Center

Communication - February 28, 2020



 

All school secretaries and principals received a statement 
from Dr. Todd Cummings regarding rising concerns about 
the Coronavirus. 

The statement outlined best practices for prevention and 
shared with schools that our administration was working 
with the St. Joseph County Health Department to ensure 
that the district was closely following their guidelines. 

Communication - February 28, 2020



 

Communications-February 28, 2020-Graphic

Coronavirus (COVID-19) 
and Flu Season Information



 

● Disinfect common contact surfaces
● Install hand sanitizer dispensers at entry ways
● Supplied all classroom teachers with disinfectant spray bottle
● Equipment prepped for large scale disinfection with hospital grade products
● Additional supplies on hand as needed
● Handwashing signs posted in restrooms
● Principals and custodial staff educated on cleaning procedures
● Buildings divided up into sections. Custodians follow written checklist. Turn in the 

written checklist into principals each day
● Special focus on Kindergarten, Pre-K, high risk populations 
● Authorized additional time for employees to complete additional procedures
● Clean and wipe down all buildings over the March 12,13,14 weekend
● Buses will be misted and additionally wiped down on March 13 weekend

                Communication - March 3-8, 2020 

     Additional Protocols for Illness:



 

Communication - March 4, 2020

“The South Bend Community School Corporation and 
the St. Joseph County Health Department are working 
together to follow the recommended guidelines of the 
CDC regarding Coronavirus Disease 2019 
(COVID-19). 

SBCSC building custodians regularly clean "high 
touch" surfaces (doors, door knobs, desks, push 
plates) in all of our buildings to maintain a clean and 
safe environment.”

This letter was sent out to all staff and was posted on 
social media.



 

Communication - March 6, 2020

“Governor Eric Holcomb declared a public health emergency in 
Indiana related to Coronavirus and COVID-19. Rest assured that 
we will continue to monitor the situation closely. 

Our building engineers, school nurses, principals, and teachers 
are taking every measure to ensure that classrooms, buildings 
and all other ‘high touch’ surfaces are sanitized as often as 
possible. 

For the most up to date information and guidelines, please visit 
the Centers for Disease Control’s website, cdc.gov.”

This letter was shared with staff, made available on our website, 
and was published on social media.



 

Communication - March 10, 2020

● Dr. Cummings and Rene Sanchez attended a planning and preparation meeting along 

with leaders from other school districts in the county at the St. Joseph County 

Department of Health.



 

Communication - March 11, 2020

“Officials from the St. Joseph County Health Department confirmed the first case 
within our county. At this time, the ISDH and county officials are not 
recommending that we close our school district.

As information changes, please continue to follow the Centers for Disease 
Control (CDC)’s website for recommendations and guidelines. Please remember 
to wash your hands often and thoroughly for at least 20 seconds. Cover your 
mouth and nose when coughing or sneezing. Avoid touching your eyes, nose, or 
mouth. And if you are sick, stay home for a minimum of 24 hours once you are 
without symptoms or fever.  

You may also contact the St. Joseph County Department of Health at (574) 
235.9750 for more information.”

This letter was sent out to all staff and was posted on social 
media.

- Mr. Sanchez, Mr. Kubicki, Mr. Jones, and Ms. Leyes attended the latest 
Health Department press briefing at University of Notre Dame.

- This letter was shared with all staff and was posted on all social media 
outlets. 



 

● On March 12, an email to all 
staff was sent out in order to 
assist them in answering 
parent and guardians’ 
questions. 

● The email was also to make 
them aware that students 
would be excused from 
school for now with a note 
from a parent or guardian.
 

● The email also reiterated 
information from the Centers 
for Disease Control, the 
Indiana State Department of 
Health, and the St. Joseph 
County Health Department. 

Communication - March 12, 2020



 

● All principal meeting to discuss school closure plan
(eLearning, meal locations, community supports)

Communication - March 13, 2020



 

Activate Healthcare - Update

● Letter from Tobias Barker, MD, Chief Medical 
Officer with Paladina Health regarding 
COVID-19 to SBCSC employees.

Communication - March 13, 2020



 

District Digital Integration Specialists worked Saturday to organize 
chromebooks for Monday morning distribution. 

Communication - March 14, 2020



 

The COVID-19 Crisis Response team met to discuss updates and 
modifications to our school closure plan. 

Communication - March 15, 2020



 

COVID-19 resources on our district homepage

Communication



 

Social media alerts:

Communication

Sharing the latest information regarding (COVID-19) Coronavirus 
and other flu season resources with parents/guardians.

● Facebook
● Twitter
● Instagram



 

Full guidelines available at sb.school/elearning
Devices

● Grade 6-12: Students take home devices. Primary instruction is via E-Learning.
● Grade 3-5: Chromebooks coming out of the supported lifecycle are identified in buildings by DIS and building staff for student use at 

home. Primary instruction is via E-Learning, paper packets are provided for those without internet access. 
● Grade K-2: Primary instruction is via E-Learning, paper packets are provided for those without internet access.

Access
● Students will not be expected to find access in public spaces such as libraries or community centers
● 9-12 grade students were offered internet hotspots through the Sprint 1Million Project

Content
● Websites for eLearning content available on the South Bend EdTech website.  Teachers curate and select web activities from 

available material and sites
● Video interaction:

○ Flipgrid enables student discussions to happen at different times 
○ Hangouts Meet enables instruction to students when all students are available at the same time.
○ Screencastify record your screen and/or webcam, share directly to google classroom.

Grades and Attendance
● Attendance is based upon student completion of a google form or other polling means.
● Grades are based upon assignments and assessments and should align with weight of in person assignments.

eLearning Adjustments Due to Illness

https://sites.google.com/sbcsc.k12.in.us/sbcscedtech/digital-resources
http://flipgrid.com
https://meet.google.com/_meet
https://www.screencastify.com/education


 

Staffing Hotline Tuesday -- 574 393 7000

Student Chromebook Pickup Available at Enrolled School
● Hours 9am-3pm Tuesday-Friday Until further notice
● Please have a student ID number
● Call School before arriving so arrangements can be made to serve you in the 

most efficient manner

Student and Family Hotline



 

● eLearning plan will support students who have 1:1 devices (intermediate and 
high school campuses)

● Students who have access to devices and internet availability will be able to 
complete eLearning instruction planned and support from their teacher

● 3rd-5th grade students in need will be given chromebooks to use at home
● Students without devices in their home and who are not assigned a device 

(K-2) will be provided instructional materials to support their learning while 
face-to-face school is suspended

● Materials will be aligned to core curriculum and Indiana Academic Priority 
Standards 

● State testing windows will be extended in the case of school or district 
closures 

Academics



 

● IREAD-3 and ISTEP FTA windows have been suspended 

● The IDOE is coordinating with the Governor’s office and the U.S. Department 
of Education on broader testing forgiveness.  We anticipate most standardized 
testing windows will be cancelled. 

● We will await further guidance regarding the impact on graduation 
requirements. 

● We will coordinate with the College Board regarding impact on upcoming SAT 
administrations 

Testing Updates



 

● Food Services will provide USDA-compliant sack lunch and dinner to be eaten off-site per the 
IDOE waiver.  

● Meals will be available for pick-up from 11am-1pm on every day school would have been in 
session. 

● We will serve USDA-compliant sack lunch and dinner at the following sites. 
■ Brown Community Center
■ Coquillard Elementary School 
■ Harrison Elementary School
■ Lincoln Elementary School 
■ Muessel Elementary School 
■ Monroe Elementary School 
■ Madison Elementary School 
■ East of Town Elementary School

Continuation of Food Services

  These meals will be available to all students in the district.



 

Collaboration with Cultivate:
● Provide continued service to Madison, Marquette, Coquillard, Harrison but will expand weekend 

backpack service, to the four other meal site schools, as needs are identified.
● Bridging the gap with locations that aren’t easily accessible for students.

Collaboration with Burton’s Laundry to open Western (3706 W. Western Ave) location Wednesday’s (8 am - 
8:00 pm):

● Principals & Social Workers will I.D. SBCSC families 
● 25 to 30 pounds per family including laundry detergent 
● These vouchers will be provided to principals at the 6 meal sites to distribute to identified families in need 

of laundry services.

WiFi enabled buses:
● WiFi enabled buses will be parked around the city to assist students with eLearning

Additional Food and Other Accommodations



 

National Reddit-98K Views



 

CNN



 

IHSAA Statement on COVID-19 (Coronavirus) The Indiana High School Athletic 
Association, Inc. is aware of the case of COVID-19 in Marion County, IN that was reported 
the morning of March 11. We will continue to monitor the developments and listen to 
medical experts and if it becomes necessary to make adjustments to high school sporting 
events, we will work with our member schools to take every precaution to ensure a 
healthy and safe environment for everyone involved. (This statement was released March 
6th, 2020)

As for SBCSC sponsored athletic events, we will continue to follow directions given to the 
corporation by the Health Department and act accordingly.

Athletics



 

IHSAA Spring Sports Update (March 13, 2020)

● Regular season contests are conducted at the discretion of our member schools. Currently, the 
guidance being provided by the State of Indiana allows for events with less than 250 individuals in 
attendance to be conducted.  Local jurisdiction shall prevail with regard to whether contests in the 
regular season are conducted.

● Some schools in our state have closed and will implement extended break periods.  Once students 
return to school, all provisions of Rule 9-14 - Practice Attendance to Participate in a Contest shall be 
enforced.  This health and safety measure within the by-laws will not be waived.  Should a previously 
scheduled contest fall before the completion of said separate days of practice, the contest must be 
rescheduled or cancelled.

● A decision on meeting a minimum number of contests to become eligible for IHSAA tournament series 
events will be made at a later date.

● At this time, the IHSAA is planning on staging all spring sport tournament series events as scheduled.

Athletics - IHSAA Spring Sports Update



 

● All district extracurricular activities and sporting events, and 

competitions are canceled until further notice. 

Athletics/Extracurricular Activities



 

Payroll - Payment for Paraprofessionals, Bus Drivers, Service Center, Food & Nutrition Workers,  
building engineers, etc.

● If the School Board passes a resolution to authorize payment to employees during emergency 
closure, then all employee groups will paid their usual wages.

● Administration will then determine which employee groups are essential to continue the daily 
educational process and regular district operations for students.

○ Teachers and other certified staff will continue following e-learning protocol and are 
considered to be working at this time.

○ Central office staff, campus administrators, and some other staff will continue reporting to 
work as usual.

○ Emergency leave will compensate non-certified employees who do not have job 
responsibilities under extended e-learning.

● On the district side, we will determine a procedure for calculating, then entering time 
for payroll purposes. 

Human Resources



 

ALL SBCSC EMPLOYEES WILL BE PAID DURING CLOSURE.
Direct guidance will come from your Chief/Supervisor. 

Human Resources

Bargaining Group Report to Work Must Work From 
Home

Paid

NEA-South Bend No Yes Yes

AFSCME Depends on Role No Yes

Teamsters Depends on Role No Yes

All non-Union 
Non-Certified Staff

Depends on Role TBD Yes

To ensure a smooth transition and operational efficiency, ALL Central Office Staff will 
report to work. Guidance will come from your Chief/Supervisor.



 

Board of Health recommends that our employees first go to their primary care provider instead of the 
emergency room.

Should an employee be told to stay home by a physician due to symptoms, they will need to take a 
sick day.  After sick days are exhausted, they will need to refer to the Family and Medical Leave Act.

Should an employee test positive for the Covid-19 virus, upon returning back to work all necessary 
documents and physician sign-off will be required.

Human Resources



 

We’ve received the recommendations from the Indiana State Board of Accounts State Examiner,  

Paul Joyce, concerning the impact of the coronavirus on operations and implementation of policies. 

We will continue to update as forthcoming information is published. 

Coronavirus Memo-Financial 



 

● The district requests that if students are traveling out of the country, or to an area of the U.S. 

that is known to have coronavirus, parents/guardians should notify the school principal. 

● The district requests that if staff members are traveling out of the country, or to an area of 

the U.S. that is known to have coronavirus, they should notify their immediate supervisor. 

● The district is suspending all employee conference travel until the end of the school 

year.

Travel Guidelines



Questions?


